        AQUINAS COLLEGE

REMUNERATION COMMITTEE
  Date: 6 June 2017
  
   Time:  3.30pm.









                         Venue: The College

PRESENT: Mrs C H Dove (Chair), Miss M Braithwaite, Mr L Byrne and Mr P Horton.

IN ATTENDANCE: 


Mr D Pearson

Principal


Mr. T. Conlon

Clerk to the Governors

Before the meeting commenced the Chairperson welcomed Mr P Horton to his first meeting of the committee. 
1.      DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Governors and Clerk were asked to declare any interest, which they may have in any of the items on the Agenda for this meeting. No interests were declared.

2.      MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The Minutes of the meetings held on 8 June 2016 were agreed as a correct record.
3.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising.
4.      SUCCESSION PLANNING
Mr Pearson advised Governors that Ms Vitti (Vice Principal) has now been in post for 1 year and that a revised senior management structure at the college will be as follows:

Principal



Mr D Pearson

Vice Principal



Ms C Vitti

Assistant Principal (Finance)

Mrs D Blackburn

         Assistant Principal


Mr A Bailey from a date to be determined      
Governors noted that in 2005 there had been 6 Assistant Principals at the college and that over a period of time this had been reduced.  
It was noted that Andy Bailey and Diane Spencer had take on the Safeguarding responsibilities     within the college and that they meet with Mr Pearson on a regular basis. It was agreed that Mrs Dove be invited to one of these meetings each term in her role as Safeguarding Governor. Mr Pearson added that at the recent inspection of the college Ofsted had been complimentary about the safeguarding policies and procedures at the college.
Mr Pearson advised Governors that he was encouraging senior staff to undertake courses in leadership and management.
5.    COMMITTEE TERMS OF REFERENCE
After a full discussion it was agreed that no changes were necessary to the Committee's Terms of    Reference.
6.     SENIOR POSTHOLDERS REMUNERATION
Mr Pearson circulated a paper that provided details from the Association of Colleges

Remuneration Survey for all College Principals and Vice Principals along with the same

information for Sixth Form Colleges in relation to 2015/2016. There are 6 bands depending up 

on the size of the college and Aquinas is in band 6 which is the highest band.

The information showed that the college was in the Lower Quartile for the Principal’s and the Vice   Principal’s salary. 

All staff excluding senior post holders received a pay award of between 0.9% and 1.2% for 2015/2016 and 1.0% for 2016/2017. The Sixth Form sector had introduced a new performance related pay scheme for teachers in 2016 which had lead to a move to a new pay scale. This will allow staff to be rewarded for good performance by moving up a scale to a maximum point (performance related pay). 


  RESOLVED:
i) That in view of the sustained excellent performance of the college, the salary levels paid to Principals of similar sized colleges, and the need to maintain parity with school leadership scales plus maintaining salary differentials with the Vice Principal, the Principals salary be increased by 1% to £106,050, with effect from 1 September 2016.

ii) That to maintain the differential between the Assistant Principals and the Vice Principal, and to retain parity with school leadership scales the Vice Principal’s salary be increased by 1% to £70,701 with effect from 1 January 2017.

iii) That the Governing Body be recommended to approve the salary increases outlined above.
iv) That the Committee recorded their thanks and appreciation to Mr Pearson and Ms Vitti for their hard work and commitment to the College. 
7.
 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

       It was agreed that the meeting would be held on Tuesday 5 June 2018 at 3.30pm. 
       Signed ------------------------


Date ----------------------


        Chairperson    
